Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
JACOBS ENGINEERING
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: May 6, 2021, 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: Virtual Public Meeting at https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/7870823615401864208

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District One is holding a virtual public meeting for proposed improvements over the CSX Railroad along New York Avenue in Downtown Lakeland. The virtual meeting will be held from 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m., Thursday, May 6, 2021. The proposed improvements include a bridge over the CSX Railroad at New York Avenue to allow pedestrians and/or bicyclists to cross over the railroad. The purpose of the meeting is to obtain comments on the design plans which are 30 percent complete. The meeting will be held in a webinar format. A pre-recorded video presentation will begin the meeting, followed by a panel discussion. Meeting attendees will have the opportunity to ask questions. Meeting materials will be made available on the project website http://www.swflroads.com/trails/lakelandped.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Brian.Rick@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI coordinator at 1(863)519-2287, or email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Roxann Lake, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District One, 801 N. Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, Phone: 1(863)519-2990, Roxann.Lake@dot.state.fl.us.
